



**EASINGTON PLATINUM JUBILEE COMMITTEE
MINUTES TO THE MEETING 17 FEBRUARY 2022 AT
EASINGTON YOUTH CLUB BECK LANE EASINGTON HU12 0TX**

Present: Lisa Biglin, Kim Dalton, Vicky Edwards, Nick Jackson (Chair), Jacqui Lane, Alison Lusmore, Sarah Smith, Wendy Thomson, Robert Wilson

Minute	Discussion and Agreement	Action
058/EPJC	To note apologies for absence and absentees	
	Apologies for absence received from: Helen Jacobs, Chris Jacobs, Glen Myers	
059/EPJC	Minutes from Previous Meeting	
	The Minutes to the meeting held on 20 January 2022 were ' Agreed ' and duly signed by the Chair	
060/EPJC	Finance	
	<p>It was 'Noted' that the Committee has raised or had donated a total sum of £2688.25 as at 17/02/2022. The £500 Grant has been included within the amount although not in the bank yet.</p> <p>Jacqui Lane handed over a donation of £25.00 – the Committee thanked her.</p> <p>The £500 Grant Application has been approved, we are just waiting to sign documents and then the money will be put directly into the bank.</p>	
061/EPJC	Feedback on events held	
	<p><u>Coffee Morning</u> Another successful event which raised a total of £300, it was noted that this is because we have a Tombola and a Raffle.</p>	
062/EPJC	Update on Future Event (s)	
	<p><u>Quiz</u> We have 3 scheduled: 26/2 – White Horse 19/3 – Crown and Anchor, Kilnsea (Jonnie Fisk running) 7/5 – Marquis of Granby HJ is arranging the quiz master for both the White Horse and Granby.</p> <p><u>Coffee Morning</u> 26/3 – Coffee Morning</p>	EPJC

	<p><u>Afternoon Tea</u> Confirmation of 25 bookings to date. It was 'Agreed' that we should purchase 25 bottles of 'Bucks Fizz', KD to see if these can be ordered 'Online' from ALDI website.</p> <p>HJ has had a request from a MOP as to whether we can provide a 'Gluten Free' alternative? Following discussion, it was 'Agreed' that we cannot – most is home baked, so we do not have necessary controls in place to guarantee it is 'Gluten Free.'</p> <p>We will need Tombola/Raffle prizes etc to cover all of the above events – please ask around for support.</p>	KD/WT
063/EPJC	Feedback from Committee Members	
	<p><u>Hog Roast</u> LB advised that she has had various communications with 'Hot Trotters' re the day including timings – it was confirmed - Food to be served from 16:00 onwards. LB advised that they may only be able to provide one serving station now (if necessary, Committee Members will help with serving). Also, these timing(s) will fit in best with the Band at 19:00 until 11:00, and up to 16:00 (4.00PM) – Games etc for Young People – including Face Painting (VE sorting)</p> <p><u>Licensing – Both events (Beacon and Fun Day)</u> KD advised that further information needed to apply for licence – i.e., what is the finish time for the Band? 'Agreed' no later than 11.00 PM asked for AL help as she has a personal licence – KD/AL will get together to sort. Cost is £21.00.</p> <p><u>Outside Bar</u> SS advised that White Horse do not really have the facilities to run this – 'Agreed' not to bother – attendees to fetch own drink.</p> <p><u>Stage</u> KD confirmed the Stage is available – we just need to arrange to collect nearer to the date. Following a discussion, it was 'Agreed' that a stage is not really required – the Band fetch their own equipment so not necessary. Plus, a lot of effort putting up and someone being responsible for taking down and returning,</p> <p><u>Beacon</u> LB confirmed she has written to the Gas Companies - both Gassco and Centrica have 'Agreed' they will put some money toward the cost of a Beacon. NJ confirmed he was still working on a solution to the Beacon a) to get it manufactured, b) within a reasonable cost and c) we have not heard from the Trustees of the Sports Field regarding siting it on their land.</p> <p>The alternative is to have a – Gas Beacon at a cost of £490 plus VAT – this just needs ordering before 29/4 to be received on time. This can then be sited on the Youth Club field and all facilities are at hand to use if necessary. It was 'Agreed' to proceed as it solves the issues being raised. KD to order the Beacon.</p> <p><u>Fireworks</u> HJ sent an email with 'Costings' for the Firework display which was read out – it was 'Agreed' not to proceed due to the cost involved. An alternative of 'Sparklers' and/or Glow Sticks was suggested.</p> <p><u>Flower Display - Church</u> KD advised that J Briglin has confirmed she is arranging a Flower Display in the Church on Sunday, 5/6/2022, together with Sandwiches/Cake and Tea/Coffee. Can the Committee provide a sum of money from the 'Fund</p>	<p>EPJC</p> <p>AL/KD</p> <p>KD</p>



	<p>Raising' toward this? It was 'agreed' a sum of £200 is to be provided to Joan for this. KD will confirm to JB.</p> <p><u>Easington in Bloom</u> KD advised she had been speaking with a representative of this Committee and asked if they can provide Red/White and Blue flower displays around the centre of the village for this weekend – they have confirmed they will see what they can do. They have plenty of funds themselves so do not want any money.</p>	
064/EPJC	Advertising	
	HJ has done a schedule of events from February to June 2022.	
065/EPJC	Correspondence	
	None	
066/EPJC	Items for the Next Agenda	
	Village – dress up garden competition?	
	<p>Date of Next Meeting: 17/03/2022 at 19:00 to be held in the Youth Club</p> <p>Meeting Closed at 20.30</p>	

Signed: Chair

Date: